
 

 

 

Spring 2023 President’s Message 

As you read this, we are nearing the completion of another enlightening semester. I’m so 
impressed with our amazing classes and our potpourri instructors. Their willingness to do-
nate their expertise and time is greatly appreciated by all so please take your time to per-
sonally thank them for their outstanding efforts! 

 

On March 29 we will be holding our 2023 Spring Scholarship Seminar. This year, we are de-
lighted to have the UVU Culinary Arts building in Orem as our venue. This is a very special 
event for seniors as it’s our 30th year of successfully delivering classes within a social envi-
ronment. Our celebratory luncheon, planned by the UVU Culinary Arts students, is going to truly be a 5 Star 
gourmet experience. You will enjoy every moment of this spectacular event!  Tickets for our Spring Seminar 
are available at www.bit.ly/elderquest (or call our UVU/Elder Quest team at 801.863.8012). Elder Quest 
Board members (listed on pg 2 of this newsletter) will also be selling tickets during all of our luncheons, clas-
ses, and events this month. So please purchase a ticket for yourself and your friends, too. The ticket price 
continues to remain at $25.00 per person. For more details, please check out the program highlights (pg 3 of 
this newsletter). Our very own First Vice President, Marjean Bingham, has graciously donated her time to cre-
ate a fantastic day of music and inspirational speakers. Thank you Marjean for organizing this wonderful pro-
gram! In addition, we thank Joan Hahn — Elder Quest Scholarship Chair, UVU Scholarships Department, Ka-
ren Cloward — UVU/Elder Quest Liaison, Enid Harvey — Elder Quest Communications, UVU Culinary Arts In-
stitute, UVU Printing & Design, Spring Seminar Committee, and our Program Participants. 

 

Please step up and make your donation to our Elder Quest Scholarship Program for “non-traditional” stu-
dents who have returned to college to seek a better life for themselves and their families. These scholarships 
are a big part of our Spring Seminar and your donations are gratefully appreciated. No donation is too small. 
For 15 years Elder Quest has provided scholarships to over 100 “non-traditional” students at UVU. We have 
included heartfelt thanks from eight scholarship winners in this newsletter. Please read and enjoy the person-
al stories of how your generosity has changed the lives of these students and improved their opportunities.  

 

My thanks to you for your ongoing membership. Your desire to continue learning and growing through Elder 
Quest is an inspiration to all. As a past Elder Quest President once stated, “You are philanthropists who are 
sharing your love of learning with students who are just beginning to find out what their life’s work will be. 
They are eager to support their families and enhance the world with new knowledge and experiences.” Your 
magnanimous donations are appreciated and we thank you for whatever amount, large or small, you can 
give. Please join us at the Spring Seminar and enjoy the warm camaraderie of our wonderful Elder Questers. 

 

Yours in Service, 

 

 

 

For secure online registration & payment  
of Elder Quest classes/lunches go to: 

www.bit.ly/elderquest 
Questions? Call UVU/Elder Quest: 801-863-8012 
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Executive Board 
David Wilson, President — wilsondavida@gmail.com  

Marjean Bingham, First Vice President — ronmarj@comcast.net 
Karen Cloward, Second Vice President/Elder Quest Coordinator — karen.cloward@uvu.edu 

Cheryl Johnson, Immediate Past President — cvj1938@yahoo.com 
Janet Harmon, Secretary — janette43@gmail.com 

Nancy Jefferies, Treasurer, Membership, Registration — njefferies7@gmail.com 
Dave Johnson, Parliamentarian — dave.johnson43@gmail.com 

 

Standing Committee Chairpersons 
Gwen Anderson, Curriculum/Education — lanakila1958@gmail.com 

Enid Harvey, Communications — emharvey@protonmail.com 
John Nebeker, Special Event Speakers — cat_whisperer@comcast.net 

Fran Reiser, Day Trips — franreiser@mac.com 
Sharon Bird, Historian — sharonbird@gmail.com 

Joan Hahn, Scholarships/Extended Travel — joanhahn@juno.com 
Gerhard Ruf, Technology — gruf@xmisson.com 

Grace Berrett, Friday Movies — graceberrett@yahoo.com 



Elder Quest: Celebrating 30 Years of Lifelong Learning 

This Scholarship Event is dedicated to the memory of  

Flora Duncan, a founding member of Elder Quest. 
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Mike Mower: Senior Advisor to Governor Spencer 
Cox & former governor Gary Herbert 

Mike Mower serves as Senior Advisor of Community 
Outreach and Intergovernmental Affairs. Mower will 
also oversee constituent services, boards and com-
missions, and local government outreach. Mower 
served as the Deputy Chief of Staff and Communica-
tions Director for Gov. Jon Huntsman as well as State 
Planning Coordinator. Mower is a graduate of 
Brigham Young University and the S. J. Quinney Col-
lege of Law at the University of Utah. He also attend-
ed Utah Valley University, where he later served as a 
member of the Board of Trustees. He and his wife, Liz, 
are the parents of a combined seven children and re-
side in Salt Lake City. https://governor.utah.gov/staff/
michael-mower/ 

Artiva String Quartet 

A modern and eclectic professional string quartet 
with a fun & versatile song list. Kaitlin Booth—Cello; 
Rebecca Dalgleish and Annalicia Loveridge — Violins; 
Angelica Salazar — Viola.  

https://www.artivastrings.com/company/about-us 

Sabrina Allen, Award Winning BYU Piano Performing 
Arts Major 

Sabrina has performed solos with both the Utah Sym-
phony and the American Fork Symphony. She has tak-
en 1st place in the UMTA Piano Concerto Competition 
Junior High division, 1st in the Salt Lake Piano Compe-
tition Solo and Concerto Divisions, 1st in the Encore 
Keyboard Competition, 2nd in the MSMTA Solo Festi-
val, 3rd in both NVMTA Concerto and Ensemble Com-
petitions, and was an MTNA Honorable Mention. She 
is the granddaughter of Ann & Neal Lambert.  

Jennifer Cooper, Owner of Lead Point Solutions, 
Health, Science, Discovery 

Jennifer Cooper is the daughter of Elder Quest mem-
bers Marty and Mike Przybyla. She is also the owner/
CEO of Lead Point Solutions:  Health, Science, Discov-
ery.  As a global lecturer and consultant, she has part-
nered in research with a number of universities in-
cluding Harvard, Columbia, BYU and U of U. Her 
presentation will focus on the science around anti-
aging and longevity and will address how lifestyle 
changes you initiate can make living longer not just 
possible but better! info@leadpointsolutions.com 

Angelica Salazar, Concert Violinist, UVU Graduate in 
Violin Performance 

Music is her passion and her life!  Her performances 
have been described as both "touching" and "fiery". 
She has been a finalist in prestigious regional, state, 
and national competitions as a solo and ensemble 
musician. In 2022, she won a university concerto 
competition and soloed a three movement concerto 
with the UVU Chamber Orchestra. In 2021, she 
earned an honorable mention in a national music 
competition at Carnegie Hall. Angelica is a brain sur-
gery survivor as of 2021, and has overcome many oth-
er crippling health challenges with determination and 
resilience. www.angelicasalazarmusic.com 

******** 

UVU Scholarship Recipients 

Nate Bronson 

Ashley Burgess 

Elizabeth Powell 

Darius  Walker 

Program Highlights 

https://governor.utah.gov/staff/michael-mower/
https://governor.utah.gov/staff/michael-mower/
https://www.artivastrings.com/company/about-us
mailto:info@leadpointsolutions.com
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Your Generosity Makes a Difference! 
 

The Elder Quest Scholarship fund is used to help 

“non-traditional” students who have returned to college to 

seek a better life.  Scholarship criteria are: Junior or 

Senior in a four year program; 3.0 GPA, and 

demonstrated financial need. Preference is given to those 

who are primary caretakers of children in the home. 

 

Make your tax deductible donation today! 
 

Send your checks, payable to: 

UVU Elder Quest Scholarship 

 UVU Institutional Advancement, Attn: Vicky Hopper 

800 W University Parkway, MS 111,  Orem, UT  84058 

To donate by credit card, please contact: 

Vicky Hopper at 801-863-5426 or go to:   

https://give.communityfunded.com/o/utah-valley-

university/i/giveuvu and click on Elder Quest Scholarship 

UVU Elder Quest 
 

30 Years of Making a Difference 
 

Contact us today for more 
information on how you can  

join classes in person or via Zoom! 
www.uvu.edu/communityed/elder/ 

 
President David Wilson  

(801) 361-0033 
wilsondavida@gmail.com 

 
Vice President Marjean Bingham  

(801) 671-3144 
 

Register online for classes: 
https://www.bit.ly/elderquest  

 
Find us on online! 

Facebook & YouTube  
Elder Quest — Utah County 

Utah Valley University 

Elder Quest MS 134 

800 West University Parkway 

Orem, UT  84058-5999 
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